
  
 

Ref: FOI/00064/CMICB 
12 September 2022 
  
 
Your Request: 

 
Can I request a copy of the outcomes/recommendations from the CCG 
quality inspection of the above care home (Westwood Hall) that was 
conducted on 13 July 2022. 
 

Our Response: 

 
NHS Cheshire & Merseyside ICB does not hold the information you have 
requested. Please be advised that the above referenced quality review visit was 
not undertaken by an employee of NHS Cheshire & Merseyside ICB and was 
instead completed by an employee of Wirral Borough Council.  
 
You may therefore wish to redirect your request for this information to Wirral 
Borough Council who can be contacted for Freedom of Information requests via 
the following link: https://www.wirral.gov.uk/about-council/freedom-information-
and-data-protection/freedom-information#wgSM-0  
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